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West Dean Church of England Primary School 
West Dean, Chichester, West Sussex, PO18 ORJ 

Telephone: 01243 811247 

We do our best in all we do, with God’s love. 
 ‘Love one another. As I have loved you, so must you love one another.’  John 13 

 

Newsletter 31 16.05.25       Our overall attendance is at 96.3% this week.  

Don’t forget, Rev Sarah’s ‘Rector’s Rambling’ available by CLICKING HERE Always an interesting and inspiring read. 

Apple Class visit to Arundel Castle   The Apple Class 
children had a fantastic time exploring Arundel Castle and 

grounds in glorious sunshine 
on Wednesday. As part of 
their class learning journey 
this term, they found out 
about all of the different 
parts of the castle and 
returned with tales of spiral 
staircases, suits of armour 
and big smiles on their 
faces! Thank you for an 
amazing trip Apple Team. 

Well done to 
Buzzard, this 
week’s top 
scoring house. 

GAZEBO  We would like some help to erect our Gazebo 
so that the children can enjoy the lovely weather and eat 
their lunch outside.  The tables have all been pressure 
washed and we are ready to go.  If you are available  on 
Monday morning after half term, 2nd June, to help with 
the Gazebo we will be putting it up straight after drop off, 
8.30am, please do come along and join in.  We would also 
like some help to make our swimming pool grounds look 
lovely ready for the pool to open after half term.  If you 
have a little time to spare at drop off or pick up next week 
to do some weeding or tidying in the changing rooms, it 
would be very much appreciated. 

It’s nearly swimming pool time! 

We plan to open the swimming pool for curriculum and 
after school use after the half term break and require 
some support in supervising some of these sessions. 
Please click on the link below to access a letter and form 
with more details: 

https://forms.office.com/Pages/DesignPageV2.aspx?
subpage=design&FormId=sLZc2gfsH0KaYMnfWDbeyJKur
07hBRxIk7WejCGvR5lUMkY0M1daUjVIRjZCM0NET1BIUjJ
US01WQy4u&Token=d258d71951b6417aaace0a91750e
33de 

Good luck to our Swim Team at the Cormorants 
Gala this Saturday. Go West Dean! 

A huge well done to our Year 6 children who 
completed their Key Stage 2 Assessments (SATs) 
week yesterday with calmness, confidence and a 
thoroughly positive attitude. We are super proud of 
you all. I would almost go as far to say they were 
disappointed today—but I think that was because 
there was no SATs breakfast! :-) 

Chestnut Class Softball with Chichester Falcons 

It was great to welcome Chichester Falcons into 
school again yesterday for a fantastic softball session 
with Chestnut Class. They were impressed by the 
children’s skill and teamwork and are now looking to 
set up a friendly match with another school soon. 

http://www.achurchnearyou.com/benefice/10-109BX/page/82327/
https://forms.office.com/Pages/DesignPageV2.aspx?subpage=design&FormId=sLZc2gfsH0KaYMnfWDbeyJKur07hBRxIk7WejCGvR5lUMkY0M1daUjVIRjZCM0NET1BIUjJUS01WQy4u&Token=d258d71951b6417aaace0a91750e33de
https://forms.office.com/Pages/DesignPageV2.aspx?subpage=design&FormId=sLZc2gfsH0KaYMnfWDbeyJKur07hBRxIk7WejCGvR5lUMkY0M1daUjVIRjZCM0NET1BIUjJUS01WQy4u&Token=d258d71951b6417aaace0a91750e33de
https://forms.office.com/Pages/DesignPageV2.aspx?subpage=design&FormId=sLZc2gfsH0KaYMnfWDbeyJKur07hBRxIk7WejCGvR5lUMkY0M1daUjVIRjZCM0NET1BIUjJUS01WQy4u&Token=d258d71951b6417aaace0a91750e33de
https://forms.office.com/Pages/DesignPageV2.aspx?subpage=design&FormId=sLZc2gfsH0KaYMnfWDbeyJKur07hBRxIk7WejCGvR5lUMkY0M1daUjVIRjZCM0NET1BIUjJUS01WQy4u&Token=d258d71951b6417aaace0a91750e33de
https://forms.office.com/Pages/DesignPageV2.aspx?subpage=design&FormId=sLZc2gfsH0KaYMnfWDbeyJKur07hBRxIk7WejCGvR5lUMkY0M1daUjVIRjZCM0NET1BIUjJUS01WQy4u&Token=d258d71951b6417aaace0a91750e33de
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Goodwoof tickets can be bought online 
at www.goodwood.com/goodwoof/tickets-and
-packages/ and collected on the day.  

No nuts or nut products please!
There have been some lunches 
spotted which contained nut based 
products, including Nutella, this 
week. Please remember that we 
are a nut–free school and we must 
adhere to this to ensure that all 
children, especially those with allergies, remain safe. 

http://www.goodwood.com/goodwoof/tickets-and-packages/
http://www.goodwood.com/goodwoof/tickets-and-packages/
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Summer Term Parent Meetings    As indicated when we sent 
parents their child’s written school report to just before Easter, 
there will be an opportunity for a follow-up meeting with class 
teachers this term. We have had to plan this in slightly later in the 
term than initially indicated, in the week straight after half term 
break on Tuesday 3rd and Wednesday 4th June. Further details of 
how to book your appointment will be sent out next week, but 
please save the date. 

Calling all parents, 

your PTA needs you! 
After a successful AGM meeting last 
half term, during which some positive 

ideas for future PTA work was suggested, we now 
need to meet to put a plan of action together for the 
second half of the summer term and beyond. There 
will be a meeting with Mr Williams in the school hall 
at 7pm on Tuesday 10th June. Please attend if you 
are able; it would be good to have as many as 
parents, family members and friends as possible. 

Further details of PTA roles required and a proposal 
for a potential new structure will be sent out to 
families next week. 
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Yr R Harry  -  for being a fantastic role model on our trip.  You were 

 polite and asked brilliant questions.  Well done! 

Yr 1 India  -  for the joy you have with your learning.  Keep it up! 

Yr 2 Seb  -  for always showing brilliant independence.  Your positive 

 approach to learning is a joy to see. 

Yr 3 Todd  -  for the kindness you have shown to your friends and the 

 adults working in Beech Class. 

Yr 4 Hettie  -  for your super confidence in maths this week.  You are 

 absolutely flying! 

Yr 5  Rufus  -  For the mature and positive way you have approached 

 our learning over the last few weeks. 

 Yr 6 Jake  -  for consistently being a Year 6 role model; kind, 

 hardworking, reliable and helpful.  What a superstar! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

West Dean CE Primary School  

Acorn Awards 

Friday 16th May 2025 
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2024/25 INSET Days 

Monday 21st and Tuesday 22nd July 2025 

 

Summer Term 2025  -  Tuesday 22nd April  -  Friday 18th July 

Half Term  -  Monday 26th May (Bank Holiday)  -  Friday 30th May 

Summer Term 2025 

Saturday 17th May Chichester Cormorants Swim Gala at Westgate (selected) 

Monday 19th May 1.00—3.00, Poolside First Aid Refresher Training (selected) 

Tuesday 20th May Maple Class visit to Lordington Lavender 

Thursday 22nd May 2.30-3.30, Maple Class ‘Come Dine with Me’  

 Half Term Holiday 

Monday 2nd June 8.30, Gazebo up—please help if you can! 

Monday 2nd June Hugo Van Driel assembly in school 

Tuesday 3rd June 3.00-5.00, Parent Consultation Meetings 

Wednesday 4th June 3.00-6.00, Parent Consultation Meetings 

Monday 9th June 9.00, Yellow School Photos, Classes & Year 6 Leavers. 

Wednesday 11th June 1.00, Sports Afternoon 

Tuesday 17th June Apple and Maple Drama for All, Jungle Rumble (in school) 

Wednesday 18th June 2.00-2.45, New Entrants Visits Reception 2025 

Friday 20th June Foodbank Friday 

Friday 20th June NHS Healthy Child Programme—Year R (in school) 

Monday 23rd June 1.00, Year 6 Leavers’ Service—Chichester Cathedral. (details to follow) 

Monday 24th June Hugo Van Driel assembly in school 

Wednesday 25th June 1.30-2.30, New Entrants Visits Reception 2025 

Wednesday 2nd July 1.30-2.30, New Entrants Visits Reception 2025 

Thursday 3rd July 5.30, Governing Body Meeting 

Monday 14th July West Dean School presents ‘The Lion King’ (Evening)  —  Save the Date 

Tuesday 15th July Hugo Van Driel assembly in school 

Tuesday 15th –17th July Year 6 Bikeability (details to follow) 

Friday 18th July Last day of summer term. 

Monday 21st July School Closed—Inset Day 

Tuesday 22nd July School Closed—Inset Day 

 

Don’t forget, we love to share special events and learning highlights 
wherever possible on Instagram. Follow us @westdeanceprimary 
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